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Fiscal Analysis 
PUBLIC HEALTH CODE ACT 
 
 

 
 
Bill/Sponsor HOUSE BILL 4659 As Introduced, Rep. Craig M. DeRoche 

 
House Committee Health Policy                                                
  

Analysis Summary 
 
 
 
 

The bill would amend the Public Health Code to clarify that “medical first 
responder” does not include a police officer solely because his or her police 
vehicle is equipped with a defibrillator. 
 
“Medical first responder” is an individual who has met the educational 
requirements of a medical first responder course approved by the department 
and who is licensed to provide medical first response life support as part of a 
medical first response service or as a driver of an ambulance that provides 
basic life support services only. 
 
Fiscal Impact 
This bill would not have a fiscal impact on the State or on local governmental 
units. 
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